
SENIOR CONNECT
JANUARY 2023

 Senior Connect is a convenient and easy way to stay informed
about what's happening in Lawrence Township. 

 
Our goal is to connect people in our community. If you know a

senior in Lawrence Township that would like the newsletter,
print it out for them and deliver it with a friendly smile! Black-

and-white copies are available in the Municipal Building.

Hello Everyone!
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Announcements / News

Municipal Building Closing 

On January 2nd, the Municipal Offices will be closed in observance of
New Years.

Trash is Rescheduled

Trash will be collected on Saturday, December 31 as a make-up
collection for Monday, January 2nd. 

Municipal Calendars

Municipal Calendars are available to be picked up at the Municipal
Building, Police Station, and Library.



Grant Funding

Governor Phil Murphy today announced critical funding to expand access to safe
transportation and enhance areas around public transit facilities across the state. The awards
total more than $24 million across three programs as part of Governor Murphy's Fiscal Year
2023 budget. Lawrence Township will be receiving $802,000 as one of 17 municipalities with
programs funded through the Local Bikeway Program, which will provide $8.4 million to
promote bicycling as an alternate mode of transportation.

The Department of Environmental Protection is awarding $9.95 million in grants to local
government agencies, nonprofit groups, universities, and others to fund projects that will
improve water quality and reduce the impacts of nonpoint source pollution from stormwater
on publicly accessible lakes throughout New Jersey, Commissioner Shawn M. LaTourette
announced today. This program includes a project in Lawrence Township (Mercer County):
$316,800.  A multilayer approach will be used to improve Colonial Lake water quality through
hydro-raking, removing impervious surfaces (an asphalt parking lot) and installing a living
shoreline.



The process before the process -- a story about land development applications 

As I look back on 2022,  I can definitively say that land developers and business owners are
actively looking to recover from lost time and money since the beginning of the world health
pandemic, Covid-19. I come to this conclusion based on my seat as the Municipal Manager for
the 
Township of Lawrence. From early 2020 to early 2022, one aspect of my job decreased
dramatically, and Covid-19 filled the void with new and different challenges. But the winds of
change are upon us again, with developers and business owners acting with a sense of
confidence in the future. Whether we like it or not, Lawrence Township remains an appealing
option to those seeking to invest their time, effort, and money in their business pursuits. To
some, that's a good thing, and to those who view new  and different things negatively, it isn't.  

                What aspect of my job "decreased dramatically," you ask? The answer is, meeting with
property owners, developers, and their professionals as they "pitch" their idea for a new "this or
that" in our community.   Judging by comments on the various social media sites, at public
meetings, or to me directly while I am at and about in town, there seems to be a lack of
understanding about the development process and the local government's involvement in it. So,
I thought I would take a stab at giving a broad and general description of what typically happens
before land developers submit applications to the Zoning Board or Planning Board (with board
members from each appointed by our elected governing body "council members").  

                Before a property owner or developer commits their time and money to a given
project, more often than not, they will reach out to a local official (i.e., Mayor, Municipal
Manager, or Zoning Officer) and request a meeting to get a sense of whether their idea would
be received positively or not in the community.   Usually, they have prepared concept plans and
offer a general description of their vision.

                Jim Parvesse (Municipal Engineer/Zoning Officer) and I take these meetings because, in
our form of government (Council-Manager), the elected officials are part-time, and the Mayor's
role is limited beyond the governing body's collective and significant legislative power.   We
differ from Hamilton, Ewing, Trenton, Princeton, and others because voters do not elect our
Mayor directly, and the Mayor is not a full-time position. Instead, the elected council members
select the Mayor (by a majority vote) to serve a two-year term. In addition, those same elected
officials appoint the Municipal Manager to a full-time position to oversee the day-to-day
operations of the municipal government, much like a Chief Executive Officer in a private
corporation. As a result, it falls on the Municipal Manager and staff to take these meetings. They
are called "courtesy meetings" and are not required by law. However, it is a good practice for
the town and the developer to meet to discuss potential projects because it is often where bad
ideas die or potentially good ideas are improved before the developer submits an application
for consideration by the planning or zoning board. There is no science to these meetings nor
polls conducted in the community. We provide some honest and, at times, critical feedback that
may guide the next steps taken. 1



 Importantly, the township does not seek out land development within its borders; it is not a
function of our government. What we (i.e., elected and appointed officials of our town) do is less
direct. We work hard to make our community a desirable place to live, work and play and let the
economics take care of the rest. We are not "Big City USA" and don't have an economic
development department in our municipal operations. So, when developers call to meet with us,
it is not a return call. They initiate it, and as a responsible government, we take the call and take
the meeting no matter what. But here is the critical part, no decisions or agreements are EVER
made between developers and municipal officials behind closed doors. It doesn't happen here.
Neither myself nor our engineer (Mayor or council members) has the legal authority to approve
or deny development applications. The development process is an open, public process that
occurs at the Planning Board or the Zoning Board upon proper notice to the public, where all
can participate and express an opinion before the appointed members vote to approve or deny
applications based upon the facts and the law which they have taken an oath to abide. 

 And, here is the kicker, even if Jim or I (or the Mayor or Council Members) hate the development
project for whatever reason (i.e., it's too big, too loud, too much traffic, or we "don't need
another one of those," etc.), the developer has the legal right to move forward and make the
application before the Zoning Board or Planning Board (which I am a voting member of) for
consideration. When that happens, the community tends more often than not to support our
negative feeling about the project, and they come out in droves to express their opinions. Also,
it is common for us to meet several times with the same developer of a proposed project who
works with us to implement the improvements we express are needed before they file their
application. Those are received better by the boards and the community because they are
scaled-down and have the elements we value as a community. And sometimes, a project that
we think is excellent for the community is met with strong opposition (usually by those living
near the site). The board members earn their keep at those times by approving or rejecting the
application. In the end, however, all should rest assured that we always follow the lawful
process before development occurs in our community. 

-Kevin Nerwinski, Lawrence Township Municipal Manager
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Sign up for Nixle alerts for Lawrence Township. 

Nixle keeps you up-to-date with relevant information from your local
public safety departments & schools. 

Or sign-up online to receive emails and phone calls
(It’s easy and anyone can join): Go to local.nixle.com/register/  

EMERGENCY ALERTS



 

We have a new E-Newsletter
 

Please visit our website to sign up:
https://www.lawrencetwp.com

Or call 609-844-7074
for sign-up assistance





Adult Fitness Bootcamp is an excellent and fun fitness programs designed to
elevate your heart rate, and to build up and strengthen one's core. This is your

chance to have fun and meet new people who love to kick start their fitness
with a group! The group fitness instructor designs several stations of exercises

targeting a group of muscles in each station. Guaranteed to torch calories,
incinerate fat and build new muscles overtime. Some example station are:

battle ropes, weights and band movements, jump ropes and more!

Recreation 609-844-7067









Holidays 
at the 
Municipal 
Building!
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Line Dance 
Wednesday’s with James Ellis – 9:30 AM
Friday’s with Rose Majofsky – 9:30 AM 

Visit or call 
(609) 844-7048 

the senior center to 
register 

Lawrence Township 
Senior Only 60 
years and older 

Class size
limited 

Lawrence Township Office on Aging 



 

DUPLICATE
BRIDGE 
Lawrence Township Senior Center
30 E. Darrah Lane 
Lawrence, NJ 08648 

TUESDAYS
9:00 AM 

Come out and play Duplicate Bridge at the 
Lawrence Senior Center. 

Organized by Stu Augustin 

Call the center at (609) 844- 7048 to register. 



















Are you a veteran or know a veteran who may be in need of
crisis support? The Veterans Crisis Line provides confidential crisis
support for veterans and their families.
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If you have any questions related to Senior
Connect, or Lawrence Township broadly, reach out

to the Community Aide for further information. 
 

phone: 609-844-7074
email: cdinwoodie@lawrencetwp.com


